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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 22nd January 2013, there were present: 

Councillor

Mrs  S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mr    P Kay
    (Deputy Mayor)




Mr    G Prosser




Mrs  J  Morgan




Mr    N Penny




Mr    S Cox







Also present: Mr Phil Turley and Mr Nic Biddle from the Forest of Dean Motor Club.

158.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were noted from Councillor Atherley, Councillors C & E Elsmore, I Baird, J Reynolds and C Morgan.  Apologies were also noted from Paul McMahon.

159.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest. 

160.
TO AGREE THE ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE FOREST & WYEDEAN RALLY

Mr Phil Turley gave the council an update with regards to arrangements for the upcoming Wyedean Rally that will start in Coleford Town Centre on the 9th February.  Mr Turley explained that they were meeting many hurdles and having to navigate through much red tape with regards to the road closure for the event.  The first car will leave the town at 9am and the road closure will be in place from 7am – 1pm.  Following much discussion a number of next steps were agreed:
The Town Council agreed that :
· 12 volunteers (aged 18 plus) were identified from Councillors and members of the Army Cadets.  All volunteers must sign in at start of event for insurance to be valid. The Mayor agreed to contact the cadets.
· it would request Music Industry Services were asked to assist with a stage and PA system with radio mics.
· the Forest of Dean Motor Club would issue a press statements next week to all local and motor sport publications.
· the Town Council would issue a press statement about our support to the local media.  
· an email of the Town coat of arms would be sent to Mr Turley to produce stickers and signage, and possibly a flag.
· the Mayor would contact local civic leaders to invite them to the event.
· local schools be contacted to make them aware of the event. 
· 2 copies of the CCTV footage be available for them as soon as possible.
· the Motor Club agreed to provide a disclaimer for all members of the media to sign on arrival at the event.
· A budget of £500 from the Events cost code be made available for the event.

Proposed:
Nick

Seconded:
Paul
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

161.
TO AGREE THE BUDGET FOR 2013 - 2014

It was agreed that the Town Council budget for 2013/14 be set at £278,300

Proposed:
Nick

Seconded:
Paul
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

162.
TO AGREE THE PRECEPT FOR 2013 – 2014 
It was agreed that the annual precept for 2013/14 be set at £267,862

Proposed:
Paul

Seconded:
Janine
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.

In Committee

163.
TO AGREE THE RECOMMENDATION OF THE AMENITIES COMMITTEE ITEM 5

Nick updated the Council on the site visit held on the 12th January.  The Council agreed for the Amenities committee to continue to discuss the future use of this area.
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